                        BOARD OF HEALTH



Medway, Massachusetts




    September 28, 2009


Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk

Kathleen McCarthly, Member

William Fisher, Health Agent




Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant

Guests:  Cynthia Carle, Finance Committee Member - Observer

Appointments: Taniel Bedrosian – Geothermal System
7:15PM


 Robert Briggs – Discussion of Food Permit
7:30PM

Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 7:12 PM.
Minutes:  Mr. Heavey motioned to accept the minutes from September 14, 2009. Motion was seconded by Mr. Collum. All in favor.

Minutes:  Mrs. McCarthy motioned to accept the minutes from the emergency meeting on September 17, 2009. Motion was seconded by Mr. Heavey. All in favor

Taniel Bedrosian: Mr. Bedrosian attended the Board of Health meeting to update the members on the Geothermal System he installed in a new home a couple of weeks ago. He stated the system was approved by the state and now would like to know if the board has any concerns or questions he can answer for approval so he may sell the house. The system was installed at Lot #13, house number 6 Iarussi Way.
265 Village Street: Mr. Fisher updated the board on the complaint situation at 265 Village Street. He stated most of the issues have been resolved. 2 applications for Perk tests have been submitted not only for 265 Village Street but also for 257 Village Street. The court hearing is scheduled for Thursday, October 1, 2009 however Mr. Einis does not want to go to court. The board members unanimously agreed to keep the court date to request a continuance from the Clerk Magistrate as long as the system does not back up again and is draining. If the system starts backing up again then a 24 hour notice will go back into effect. Some mold is still in the basement behind the toilet and the exhaust fan is still not working. 

Robert Briggs – Food Permit: Mr. Fisher updated the board that sent a cease and desist order to Mr. Briggs for his dairy sales and Mr. Briggs is still operating his retail store without a permit. Mr. Briggs explained the reason he has not obtained a renewal permit is due to he still owes back taxes on 2 of his properties and the treasurers office will not sign off on his paperwork. He is however current on his own residence. Carol Brodeur stated she would work with the treasurer’s office to see if he would be able to get on a payment plan to catch up and still retain his food permit. Mr. Collum decided to extend Mr. Briggs permit until the next Board of Health meeting on October 26, 2009 for an update. 
3 Fox Run Road: Mr. Fisher informed the board the owner of 3 Fox Run Road called and would like to know if he could get a waiver from having a Title 5 done. He said the owner spoke to Mr. Trufant and Mr. Trufant said the system would most likely fail but could hook him up to sewer for approximately $4300 and then connect him to the front stub for and estimated amount of $3870. The sewer is not finished in that area yet but is in process. Mr. Collum suggested getting a time line from the Water/Sewer Dept. 
5 Robyn Circle: Mr. Fisher responded to an anonymous complaint stating this property is desecrating the neighborhood. Mr. Fisher stated the grass is about 5 feet high and looks like there is nobody living in the home on a regular basis however he did find the windows are slightly open and there is no debris around the home therefore there is really nothing that can be filed for correction.
6 Green Valley Road: Mr. Fisher responded to a complaint stating this property is desecrating the neighborhood. Mr. Fisher stated he issued orders on violations of the State Sanitary Code 105 CMR 410.000 for fascia board deterioration, front door not weather tight, Pool not properly fenced or maintained allowing for manifestation                             of insects and hazardous conditions.
2A Sunset Drive: Mr. Fisher investigated an issue of excessive smoke coming from a residential fuel burning unit.  Thick smoke was observed coming from the stack serving a wood stove the afternoon of September 17, 2009. He issued a letter informing the resident of the fuel burning requirements in order to comply with the Air Pollution Control Regulations.      
Recycling Center:  In reference to the concrete pad an estimated $953 for the recycling center, the board stated that this did not have to go out for bid for so little amount.
H1NI Virus:  Mr. Fisher and Mrs. McCarthy attended an H1N1 meeting on September 25, 2009 and gave the board an update of what was to come. Approximately 4 clinics will be scheduled. 2 school clinics for grade levels 5 – 9. One at the Middle School and the other at the Medway High School and One evening clinic for grade K- 4. The vaccine is expected to be here in November. Bill Fisher stated we needed to get the survey to see if the parents/guardians would approve of their children getting the vaccine at the schools out and returned as soon as possible. The vaccines would most likely be stored at the Police Station.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:00PM.
Next meeting to be scheduled for October 26, 2009 in Sanford Hall.
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur

Administrative Assistant

